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As we noted throughout the comment period, the Adirondack Council would like to emphasize that 

the overriding priority of the Master Plan is that “the protection and preservation of the natural 

resources of the state lands within the Park must be paramount.  Human use and enjoyment of those 

lands should be permitted and encouraged, so long as the resources in their physical and biological 

context as well as their social or psychological aspects are not degraded…”  This principle still 

remains as appropriate today as it was 40 years ago when the Master Plan was first drafted.  Given 

the interest in amending the plan, the APA must be diligent in retaining this core principle as it 

weighs the multitude of suggestions and recreational uses that were included as part of these 

listening sessions. 

 

Essex Chain Lakes Tract Amendments 

The Council firmly believes that in determining a Primitive Classification for the Essex Tract, the 

APA clearly sought to balance the critical environmental protection these lands deserved with the 

appropriate access and recreational opportunities that would support local communities and make 

this region a signature Adirondack destination.  We appreciate that the APA is moving ahead with 

the elements within the 2013 resolution that protected the Essex Chain and adjoining Hudson Gorge 

lands and waters as motor free, while providing for key local community priorities.  With respect to 

the matter of the two individual amendments concerning the classification package for the Essex 

Chain Lakes Tract, the Council offers the following specific comments and recommendations: 

 

1. The Use of All-Terrain Bicycles in the Primitive Areas of the Unit:  As listed, the Adirondack 

Council supports the use of All-Terrain Bicycles (ATBs) on appropriate all-season roads able to 

withstand such use only on the Essex Chain Lakes Tract west of the Hudson River.  These roads 

need to be designated for Administrative Use only and should not allow for general motorized 

public access.  Beyond the Essex Tract, the Council believes that ATB use in Primitive Areas 

needs to be in keeping with the current definitions of the Master Plan and made on a case-by-

case basis that carefully evaluates impacts to the surrounding natural resources, avoids remote 

interior locations, avoids impacting other user’s experiences, and is permitted only when there is 

appropriate pre-existing infrastructure.     

 

2. Consideration of Guidelines to Allow for the Use of Non-Natural Materials for Bridge 

Construction on the Cedar River:  The Council supports the use of non-native materials to be 

used in the construction of a bridge over the Cedar River but only if an appropriate surgical 

regulatory change is made to the Wild and Scenic Rivers Act (WSRA) to accommodate this 

single bridge that would be used for non-motorized and possible snowmobile use over the Scenic 

Cedar River.  

 

3. The Council would also support a map amendment if necessary to relocate the site of the 

proposed bridge to a more appropriate crossing point that minimized physical disturbance and 

reduced the overall bridge size and scale, as long as the move results in zero net loss of 

Wilderness or motor-free acres.  












